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Dear Parents,

As we start our new school year, I extend a heartfelt welcome to both our returning
families and those beginning their journey with us. A special greeting is also extended
to our new staff members, who bring their talents and dedication to Prouille.

In the spirit of learning, faith and community, I am eager to witness the unfolding of a
year filled with academic achievement, spiritual growth, and the warmth of our shared
Catholic values.

To our returning families, your continued faith in our mission is truly a blessing. Thank
you for entrusting us with the educational and spiritual development of your children.
To our new families, welcome to our community, where learning and values-based
education converge.

To our new staff members, your commitment to both education and our Catholic
identity will undoubtedly enrich the experiences of our students.

Let us approach this academic year with a spirit of collaboration, guided by our shared
values. May our collective efforts create an environment where every student
experiences academic and personal growth and feels the love of God and the support
of a caring community.

Wishing you all a successful school year!

God Bless
Genevieve Smith
Principal
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od of Mercy and compassion 

as we begin the season of Lent,

help us to focus on you

in our thoughts and in our deeds

during this time of preparation,

so that we may remain open and ready

to receive the grace of your blessings

in the holy days ahead,

We ask this through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

PRAYER FOR ASH WEDNESDAY
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2024 CALENDAR



Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the season of Lent – a time in our Church when
we strive to renew our hearts and live as God wants us to live. We receive ashes on our
forehead in the sign of a cross. This reminds us to follow Jesus and turn our hearts to
God. Lent is a special time to prepare ourselves to fully celebrate the great feast of
Easter. By thinking about our lives and making changes, with God’s help, we can become
better people. Lent lasts for forty days. For forty days we become more aware of the
needs of people around us. We try to do good deeds for others to make their lives easier.
Prouille students received a cross of ashes on their foreheads on Ash Wednesday. The
cross of ashes informs others that we know we are not perfect and that we are sorry and
want to be more like Jesus. 

ASH WEDNESDAY



PROJECT COMPASSION
This year, Prouille is once again supporting Project Compassion. The theme of
Project Compassion 2024 is ‘For All Future Generations’. This phrase is a powerful
affirmation that the good that we do today will extend and impact the lives of
generations to come. It is also a call for all of us to play our part in making the
world a better place by working together in finding long-term solutions to global
issues. This year’s theme, “For all Future Generations” is inspired by the Bible’s
story of the burning bush. This theme reminds us that the good that we do today will
create a lasting impact for generations to come. Each class will be asked to donate
some money to support Project Compassion. Raising money is just one small way
that we can help people around the world. Your generosity will be greatly
appreciated during this time. 

School fees notices have been emailed to all families this week. Please see Mrs
White in the office if you have not received them yet. 

OPENING SCHOOL MASS & LEADERSHIP/SRC INDUCTION

SCHOOL UPDATES

PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS
Thank you to the parents who attended the sessions and assisted us with leaving
children at home. We understand that it is not always possible to make it to evening
or late afternoon events due to family and work commitments. The teachers used
slides to present all the information and they have been sent out via Compass so
that all parents have access to the same information with regards to school and
class procedures. If you could not attend on the night, please take the time to read
through the slides for your grade. It may well answer a lot of the questions you have
about the class and school. 

SCHOOL FEES

Prouille will celebrate the Opening School Mass and Year 6 Leadership Induction on
Friday 23rd of February at 1:30pm in the Hall. This Mass will be celebrated by
Father Kelvin and will officially recognise the start of the school year. Year 6
leaders and Semester 1 SRC will also be inducted and receive their badges.
Everyone is invited to attend.  



PHOTOGRAPHY & VIDEO PERMISSION FORMS
Just a reminder to parents to complete the photography and video permission form in Compass which
was posted on 17 January. CSBB is in the process of rolling out photo software named “Pixevety”, which
is a private and secure media storage solution using biometric facial recognition to identify students
correctly. Pixevety has vast functionality including the ability to produce internal galleries of photos for
parents’ viewing.

NAPLAN 2024

SCHOOL UPDATES



FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL - YEARS 1 TO 6

Our Years 1 to 6 students returned on Wednesday 31 January 2024.
We were so excited to welcome our Years 1 to 6 students back!
Our students were relaxed from their summer holidays, excited to see their friends and eager to
meet their teacher and start their learning! We wish all our beautiful Prouille students and families
a wonderful, productive and fun-filled year ahead.
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FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL - YEARS 1 TO 6



FIRST DAY OF KINDY 2024
"𝙔𝙤𝙪'𝙧𝙚 𝙤𝙛𝙛 𝙩𝙤 𝙜𝙧𝙚𝙖𝙩 𝙥𝙡𝙖𝙘𝙚𝙨. 𝙏𝙤𝙙𝙖𝙮 𝙞𝙨 𝙮𝙤𝙪𝙧 𝙛𝙞𝙧𝙨𝙩 𝙙𝙖𝙮! 𝙔𝙤𝙪𝙧
𝙢𝙤𝙪𝙣𝙩𝙖𝙞𝙣 𝙞𝙨 𝙬𝙖𝙞𝙩𝙞𝙣𝙜, 𝙨𝙤 𝙜𝙚𝙩 𝙤𝙣 𝙮𝙤𝙪𝙧 𝙬𝙖𝙮!" - 𝘿𝙧. 𝙎𝙚𝙪𝙨𝙨
On Friday 2 February, we welcomed our new Kindy students
for 2024. It was such a busy and fun-filled first day! Thank
you to our families who waited so patiently at the gate in the
morning, it was so lovely to meet you and celebrate this
special milestone in your child’s school life. Our Kindies have
settled in beautifully so far and we cannot wait to see what
amazing achievements they make this year!



FIRST DAY OF KINDY 2024



FIRST DAY OF KINDY 2024



FIRST DAY OF KINDY 2024



KINDIES & BUDDIES



The warmer mornings have been magnificent for playground fun! Our Kindy and Year 1 students
have been enjoying getting to know each other and playing in their beautiful leafy play spaces.

SCHOOL NEWS

The Year 6 students have been working very hard on their maths and english. At the
moment, they have been dividing decimals by 10, 100 and 1,000 and examining suffixes
in english.



The warmer mornings have been magnificent for playground fun! Our Kindy and Year 1 students
have been enjoying getting to know each other and playing in their beautiful leafy play spaces.

SCHOOL NEWS - YEAR 6



YEARS 1 & 2 IN THE PLAYGROUND
The warmer mornings have been magnificent for playground fun! Our Kindy and Year 1 students
have been enjoying getting to know each other and playing in their beautiful leafy play spaces.



SCHOOL UPDATES

Dear Parents/Carers,
Grading days for tennis are as follows:

Years 3-6 Thursday 8th February
K-2      Friday 9th February

Regular classes will commence the following week. $175.00 per term
Kind Regards,

Alan Stopford 0411 426 554
stopfordalan@gmail.com

Please use the following link to fill in the google form
to be included in a class contact list for the P&F class
parents. 

https://forms.gle/iai4kAuDpLw1vF319

Just a friendly reminder that chess classes started this week. If your child is
interested in taking part in the class, please email

office.sydneyacademy@gmail.comfor an enrolment form. 

TENNIS

NETBALL

CHESS

ellejay Drama believe in the value of developing speech, performance and life skills. Drama
Bundles are being provided in Term 1 across all grades. Please see the flyer at the back of

the newsletter for more information.

DRAMA

P & F CLASS CONTACT LIST

Registrations are now open for Wahroonga netball team! This is a favourite of many of our Prouille
girls, so please come along and join in the fun!

Please see the flyers at the back of the newsletter.



On Monday, 12 February we held the 2024 Prouille Swimming Carnival at Hornsby Leisure
Centre. What a fantastic day for all in attendance. Congratulations all those students who took
part on the day and those who simply enjoyed cheering on their friends. It was great to see so
many students taking part in the 25m races regardless of how confident a swimmer they were.
We also had some incredible achievements in the championship races with many students
qualifying for the Prouille swim team that will be competing at the North Shore Cluster Swimming
Carnival on Thursday, 29 February. We would like to offer a huge thankyou to all our amazing
parent helpers who made the day possible by assisting as a place judges, recorder, handing out
ribbons or as lifeguards. You help make these days a success for the children. Age Champions
and the North Shore Cluster qualifiers will be announced prior to the Opening School Mass on
Friday, 23 February in the school hall. 
 
Thank you to all our parents helpers assisting on the day.

SWIMMING CARNIVAL



Happy Birthday for our February staff birthdays: Miss Georgiades, Mrs Clyant and Mr O'Brien!

Guess which staff member was turning the big 21?! CONGRATULATIONS ZOE!

The staff were also rewarded with some amazingly decadent donuts from Mr Dough for their
hard work at the swimming carnival on Monday!

STAFF BIRTHDAYS



MERIT AWARDS - TERM 1






















